
 

SUMMER 2016 INFORMATION BULLETIN 
 

WASTE DISPOSAL SITE HOURS 
May 1st to Oct. 31st: Tuesdays & Thursdays 11:00 am to 5:00 pm 
                                     Saturdays 9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 

STYROFOAM RECYCLING SUSPENDED 
Due to lower oil prices, the market for recycled Styrofoam is disappearing, as it has become less 
expensive to produce new material.  Therefore, the Township is forced to suspend the recycling 
program for this product effective immediately.  Clean, hard, Styrofoam material in clear bags 
will only be accepted free of charge until July 8, 2016.  After that date, it must be included with 
household waste, and tagged. 
When purchasing items packaged in Styrofoam, always confirm with the retail store that any 
packaging can be left at the store, or sent back with the delivery truck.  If you would support 
legislation to reduce or eliminate Styrofoam packaging, we encourage you to contact your MPP, 
Steve Clark, at infosteveclarkmpp.com.  The Township will be petitioning the Province to take 
action in regards to this issue. 
 

TOWNSHIP OFFICE SUMMER HOURS 
The Township Office will be CLOSED WEDNESDAYS from July 6th until August 31st, inclusively. 
 

FINAL TAX BILLS 
The first installment of the final 2016 tax bill is due June 30th.  The second installment of the final 
2016 tax bill is due September 30th.  Reminder notices will NOT be sent out for the second 
installment.  Failure to receive a tax bill in the mail does not excuse the taxpayer from the 
responsibility of payment, nor does it relieve the liability of penalty for late payment. When using 
online or telephone banking, it’s important to make payments at least 3 business days prior to 
the tax due date in order to meet payment deadlines. 
 

BUILDING DEPARTMENT REMINDERS 
The Township Chief Building Official, Ernest Tkachuk, is employed on an as-needed basis on 
Tuesday and Thursday mornings.  If you would like to arrange an inspection or meet with him, 
please contact the Township Office prior to those days. 
All swimming pools require building permits, including inflatable pools.  In-ground swimming 
pools require fences and above-ground pools that have walls shorter than 48 inches also require 
fencing.  A copy of the swimming pool by-law is available at the Township Office or on their 
website, www.Mallorytown.ca . 
Any structure which is 108 sq.ft. or more, requires a building permit.  NOTE: This includes sheds, 
decks, lean-tos and shipping containers. 
 

RECREATION PARK IMPROVEMENTS 
This spring, the Township received a grant from Healthy Kids Community Challenge.  This has 
provided the Township the opportunity to make several upgrades to the Recreation Park, including 
the dugouts/washrooms.  Equipment and supplies for minor ball were also purchased. 
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*NEW* LIBRARY HOURS 
The new hours for the Front of Yonge Township Public Library are as follows: 
 
 Tuesdays – 12:30 pm to 8:00 pm 
 Thursdays – 9:00 am to 1:00 pm & 5:00 pm to 8:00 pm 
 Saturdays – 9:00 am to 1:00 pm 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

STRAWBERRY SOCIAL 
This year’s Strawberry Social will be held on Sunday, June 26th from 1:00 – 4:00 pm.  Come by and enjoy 
strawberry shortcake for $5 each, at the Mallory Coach House Gardens from 12 – 4 pm.  Live music will 
be performed by Nellie Holmes and the Pie Plates. 
 

COMMUNITY IN BLOOM – HIDDEN GARDEN TOUR 
The Front of Yonge Community in Bloom will be hosting their 15th annual Hidden Garden Tour on 
Sautrday, July 9th from 9:00 – 3:00 pm.  Tickets are available at Purcell’s Freshmart and the Brockville 
Tourism Office at 10 Market St. W. or you may call 613-923-5159 to reserve your ticket.  Tickets 
purchased in advance are $15 or $18 on tour day.  Ticket prices include tea and lunch.  Come celebrate 
with us! 
 

MALLORYTOWN COUNTRY MARKET – SUNDAYS, JULY 17th to AUGUST 28th   
A variety of vendors and musical groups will be at the Mallorytown Country Market each Sunday, starting 
with music by Nellie Holmes on July 17th and followed by The Silvertones on July 24th.  Information can 
be found online at www.Mallorytown.ca or by contacting the Township Office at 
admin@frontofyonge.com or 613 923-2251. 

 
BLUEBERRY SOCIAL – SUNDAY, JULY 31st   
This year’s Blueberry Social will be held on Sunday, July 31st from 1:00 – 4:00 pm in the Mallory Coach 
House Gardens.  Call 613-923-5713 for more information.  Enjoy live music from The Silvertones. 
 

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE DAY  
Household Hazardous Waste Day events will be held as follows: 
Saturday, August 20th from 8:30 am – 2:00 pm: County Patrol Garages, Frankville & Lansdowne 
Saturday, September 24th from 8:30 am – 11:30 am: South Grenville Patrol Garage, East of Spencerville 
Saturday, September 24th from 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm: North Grenville Patrol Garage, South of Kemptville 
 

VILLAGE FAIR – SATURDAY, AUGUST 27th  
The 7th annual Mallorytown Village Fair will be held on Saturday, August 27th at the Mallory Coach House, 
Heritage Gardens and the Mallorytown Community Centre.  The heritage theme this year is “Step back 
in time”.  There will be a variety of activities taking place such as horse and wagon rides, a petting zoo, 
magic show, musicians, children’s games, and much more!  See you there! 
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